MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 27, 2018
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, November 27, 2018, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on November 13, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. Talked about putting a new pump station on Louisiana Avenue and elevating the road to help with drainage issues. The commissioners need to evaluate a levee system along Louisiana Avenue.  2. Had to order an extension for the drainage pump needed for the Hebert Levee.  3. Working with FEMA on close out issues and current projects. 4. Levee inspections will be done in the middle of December.
President Camardelle reported that the commissioners will look into getting more pumps and levees to help with the drainage problems from rain and tidal issues. He spoke with Senator Alario on helping secure more pumps and money for the levees. He thanked Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, CPRA and GIS on submitting the Capital Outlay for the levee board that will secure money for the levees and roads. Grand Isle has to build our projects in phases when we can secure the money needed for our projects. The commissioners will attend the annual levee board conference in New Orleans and will meet with the Corps and federal and state elected officials in New Orleans.  We are working on finding the property owners on Grand Isle to help with building levees on the north side of Grand Isle. Have patience we are working on building levees and elevating roadways to help with the flooding. He thanked JP Councilmen Roberts and Templet, JP President, CPRA and state officials for keeping in touch and sending pumps when we need them.  
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 p.m.
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